To the Attention of Secret Service Director Sean Curran

U.S. Secret Service, Washington, DC

21st April 2025

Dear Director Curran,

We, William Binney and Dr. Katherine Horton, have been trying to contact you since September 2024 with information regarding the assassination attempts on President Trump and modern military stealth weapons that you need to be aware of to ensure the safety of your protectees. The matters we need to bring to your attention are extremely important and urgent and require a response from you personally, even if it is to say that you do not wish to hear from us. Otherwise, we are obligated to keep trying to get through to you as we have no proof that you received any of our letters or telephone messages left for you at the Secret Service. On the contrary, there are reasons to believe that our letters to you have been diverted and stolen by FBI plants. Katherine tried to submit evidence in person that is intended for you to the Secret Service at Mar-a-Lago on Dec. 9th and to the Secret Service HQ in DC on April 7th, but was turned away on both occasions with clear indication that you never received our letters or calls.

Katherine shall try again to hand in a bundle of crucial information intended <u>for your eyes only</u> at the <u>Secret Service HQ at 950 H St NW #7800 at 10am on Thursday, May 1st</u>. We kindly request that you grant her at least a <u>one hour meeting</u> to discuss the information in the bundle we prepared for you. It takes about 4 hours, half a work day, to work through the material contained in that bundle in detail.

The suggested date for that meeting is chosen symbolically as "Mayday" is the international distress signal for a life-threatening emergency, which this truly is. We therefore urge you to take us seriously and grant my wife the time to present our information to you. She is an expert in the matters we need to lay before you and can also speak on my behalf. The information we provide is backed by our expertise, in my case as the retired Technical Director of NSA and the architect of the main intelligence collection and analysis programs used by NSA today, and in the case of my wife as a high-energy physicist who spent 13 years investigating intelligence agency criminality in Europe and the US.

Should the day or time not suit you, we kindly ask you to notify us, ideally in a manner that cannot be intercepted and sabotaged, and suggest an alternative day and time.

The information bundle that we have prepared for you also has to reach President Trump, FBI Director Kash Patel, Secretary of Defense Pete Hegseth and Director of Counter Terrorism Sebastian Gorka. However, as it is of utmost importance for your protective mission our priority is to hand it to you first.

With our highest regards,

William Binney and Dr. Katherine Horton



PS: Due to past interception and sabotage of delivery, this letter is sent via UPS, FedEx and USPS.